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Output:  Group 4 – Services to Industry

Senator Forshaw asked:

“It referred to the problems caused by the break of gauge at several points in the south east of the continent, with main lines on standard gauge and many country routes taking only broad gauge rolling stock.  Without getting into a debate certainly at this point in time about money being spent on the Alice to Darwin railway, does the government see this issue of the different gauges as an impediment to the further growth in the use of rail?  If so, how big a problem is it?”

Answer:

The use of different rail gauges in Australia is an impediment to greater use of rail in meeting transport needs.  The extent of the impediment varies with the nature of rail demand on each broad gauge line.

The One Nation Program standardisation of the Adelaide Melbourne line removed a large break of gauge problem at the Victoria/SA State border but generated potential problems where intrastate regional lines joined the line that was standardised.  Generally the network allowed freight on these branch lines (mainly grain) to remain on rail, albeit having to travel further and, in some areas, reducing the choice of destination. Where this was not the case, intrastate lines lines were closed or, where traffic justified, were also standardised.  Subsequent commercialisation of a mineral sands deposit in the Murray basin make the break of gauge between there and Portland more of an issue than it was at the time of the standardisation program.

The Victorian Government Budget commits $96m over 5 years towards standardising intrastate lines and Commonwealth assistance to complete the program has been sought.  Information has been provided to the Commonwealth on the costs and benefits of the program.  However, the benefits from equal investments in improving the interstate network, as revealed by the ARTC track performance audit, are significantly higher and are of greater priority to the Commonwealth.


